
SADDLEBROOKE LADY NINERS GENERAL MEETING 
January 9, 2024 
 
(Note: Founders’ Cup tournament was postponed due to cold weather.) 
  
President Cheryl Hays called the meeting to order at 11:40. She welcomed Lady Niners and extended 
special thanks to our visiting sponsors: Golf Cars of Arizona, Desert Life Pharmacy, Morris Hall, and 
Moore Team Realty.  Cheryl recognized attending golf management team members: Jane Chanik, Molly 
Fullerton, Mike Roddy and Mike Phillips.  Appreciation was expressed for the special table decorations 
provided by Vicki Long, JoAnne Colbert, Catherine Giesen and Boni Wertz.    
 
The minutes for the December General Meeting were approved.   
 
C. Hays announced that Niners shirts can be ordered once Maria Byers receives at least twelve requests.  
Color and styles of shirts have not changed.      
 
The meeting concluded with two raffles: 
 

 A cheesecake donated by Mary Jo Swartzberg 
 $150.00 given away to four winners in a Cash Raffle, which also benefits Girls Golf of Tucson.  

 

Karla Kincaid 
Secretary  
 


